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MINUTES OF REGULAR TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF DEC. 15, 1998

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

PRESENT:  SCHMIDT, PARKER, LEECH, NORRIS, and HUBBELL

AUDIENCE: 9

ABSENT:  NONE

1. The pledge to the flag was given and Supervisor Schmidt convened the meeting at 7:32 p.m.

2. MINUTES of the regular meeting of Nov. 12, 1998 and the special meeting of Dec. 3, 1998 were approved as submitted and filed for audit.

3. EXPENDITURES were approved for the Township, Fire District and Ambulance District as submitted.

4. REPORTS were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, and Zoning Administrator.  A verbal report was given by T. Sommerfeldt for the Volunteer Road Improvement Committee and Schmidt gave a legal case update.  The EMS report noted donations of a mercury blood pressure cuff by Mrs. Tammelaid, blankets by D. Leys, and a bag of screwdrivers from T. Sommerfeldt.  The donations are appreciated.  The Fire Chief’s report noted the pumper acquired from Bloomfield Township has been picked up.  The Zoning Administrator’s report of permit 98-60 showed an incorrect measurement which has now been corrected.  Sommerfeldt reported he has discussed treatment for the gravel roads with Fred Hunt and Doug Way of Way Transport in Charlevoix.  He recommended the Board consider a lignin liquor treatment for those gravel roads that are not immediately scheduled for improvement.  Schmidt noted treatment would have to come from the General Fund budget as the road millage funds can only be used for road improvements.  The subject will be placed on the January agenda for further discussion.    Schmidt gave an update on the court cases involving zoning violations by Pew, Dewey and Potrafke.               

5. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Knoechel noted the errors in the emergency and township numbers in the new phone book covers that were recently distributed to area residents.  Sattler expressed disappointment that a dead end road (Golden Beach Dr.) is being improved in the first year of the road millage.  Knoechel inquired if anyone knew whether there is a Toys for Tots location in the area.

6. ANNOUNCEMENTS were made that the January board meeting will be on the 14th instead of the third Tuesday and that volunteers are still needed to serve on various commissions and committees.  On behalf of the board, Schmidt wished all our township residents and property owners a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

7. 1984 AMBULANCE BID OPENING:  Five bids were received.  The board selected the top bid of $3299 submitted by Randy McDowell with the provision a cashiers check or money order in that amount is received by Dec. 23, 1998. 

8. BOARD OF REVIEW APPOINTMENT AND REAPPOINTMENTS were discussed.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to reappoint Mike Klooster to another two-year term.  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to reappoint Stan Dawson to another two-year term.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to appoint Bill Laako to a two-year term.   All three appointments must be sworn in by December 25, 1998.

9. TORCH BAY NATURE PRESERVE-COASTAL MANAGEMENT PROGRAM GRANT AGREEMENT APPROVAL: The board approved the signing of the document by the supervisor.

10. TOWNSHIP HALL AND PAVILION RENTAL RATES were discussed.  It was agreed by the board to charge the following fees for use of the Day Park pavilions:  $15 a ½ day and $30 a full day to township residents and no damage deposit;  $50 a ½ day and $100 a full day to non-township residents with a $25 refundable damage deposit.  Fees and damage deposits are to be paid at time of booking.  
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       Half-day will be from opening to 2 p.m. and 2 p.m. to closing.  The board agreed to the following

       fees for use of the township hall: ½ day – hall only $15, with kitchen $40 for township residents; ½ 

       day – hall only $50, with kitchen $100 for non-township residents; a $50 refundable damage fee will

       be applicable to all bookings with fees and damage deposits to be paid at time of booking.  

       Rental agreements presently in effect with the Commission On Aging, AA, Girl and Boy Scouts, 

       UTLA, Three Lakes Association and Torch Lake Protection Alliance will continue without change.

       Organizations desiring to schedule use for more than three times a year may apply to the township   

       board for approval and fee.  The township treasurer will administer damage deposits.   The new rental 

       rates are effective Jan. 1, 1999.

11. MUNICIPAL CIVIL INFRACTIONS: There was discussion.  The board will review the information distributed and the subject will be on the agenda 
for discussion at the January meeting.

12. TOWNSHIP BOARD CONCERNS: Schmidt questioned Norris regarding the proposed Central Lake District Library.  Norris updated the board noting that it now appears that if Torch Lake Township were to be a participating municipality, the entire township would be obligated to financial participation instead of only the Central Lake School District portion of the township as originally thought.  Therefore, it was the consensus of the board that the township not be a participating municipality.  Parker mentioned a request for replacement of a lost tax refund check dating back to 1986.  Norris expressed the opinion that the board should order the Zoning Administrator to issue a stop work order on Pine Hill Nursery.  There was discussion and the Zoning Administrator will be asked to check with them on the work being done.  

13. CONCERNS OF THE PUBLIC: Knoechel mentioned he and Parker will be submitting a grant request to the Band of Ottawa and Chippawa Indians for funds to assist in the purchase of the ambulance.  There was discussion.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech, Township Clerk
